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STEP 1 

Remove lid, while lifting 
suction pipe & wipe 
clean. 

STEP 2 

Remove and wash 
cream container. Place 
waste bucket under 
nozzle. 

STEP 3 

Fill cleaning bucket to 
level line with hand hot 
water (around 50°C). 

STEP 4 

Place cleaning bucket 
into machine and swing 
suction pipe down 

STEP 5 

Switch off refrigeration 
(green button). Press 
cleaning button once. 
Auto pre-rinsing begins 
(2 mins).  

STEP 6 

After cycle remove 
cream nozzle and place 
into cleaning bucket. 
Attach cleaning nozzle. 

STEP 7 

Wash cream nozzle 
under hot water. Fill 
cleaning bucket to level 
line with hand hot water 
(around 50°C). 

STEP 8 

Add two full pumps of 
DCA Auto-Clean 
sanitiser 

STEP 9 STEP 10 

Press cleaning button 
once. Auto-sanitising 
begins (2 mins) 
. 

STEP 11 

Rinse cleaning bucket 
and cream nozzle. Fill 
cleaning bucket to level 
line with cold water. 
 

STEP 12 

Place cleaning bucket 
into machine and swing 
suction pipe down 
 

STEP 14 STEP 15 

Wipe all machine and 
local work surfaces 
clean.  

STEP 16 

Return cream bowl to 
machine. Replace lid. 
Switch on refrigeration 
(green button) 

Place cleaning bucket 
into machine and swing 
suction pipe down 
 

After cycle remove 
cleaning nozzle. Re-
attach cream nozzle. 
Remove cleaning nozzle 

STEP 13 

Press cleaning button 
once. Auto-final rinsing 
begins (2 mins) 
. 


